
From: Jerry Pribil  
Sent: Thursday, October 7, 2021 3:14 PM 
To: csc <csc@london.ca> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Councillor Vacancy for Ward 13  
 

Dear Corporate Services Committee Members: 

  

As a home owner, business owner, and resident of Ward 13, I see the tremendous need and 

especially during these challenging times, to be represented at Council for the remainder of the 

current term.   
 

I support the nomination of Mr. John Fyfe-Millar (John) to fill this vacancy based on his activities 

and involvement in numerous initiatives of various organizations within Ward 13. He has a 

strong knowledge of this Ward and its issues which will make a smooth transition for all 

interested parties and will also address the needs of both, the residential and also the business 

community precisely. 
 

John is an avid advocate of Ward 13 including its downtown and he has a proven track record of 

working within the City Hall environment.  In the last ranked ballot municipal election, the 

difference in constituency support between John and the vacating councillor was marginal.  
 

I believe that we have a very strong candidate with no need of delaying or incurring additional 

costs by entering into by-election or nominating an outside third party and we cannot be left 

without a strong and competent representation until the next election.  
 

I truly hope that all of you will see it the same way and will move the nomination of Mr. John 

Fyfe-Millar to fill the vacant seat as soon as possible.  
 

Thank you in advance and I consent to this letter being part of the public agenda.  
 

Cordially, 
 
Jerry 

 

Jerry Pribil 

Marienbad Restaurant & Chaucer's Pub 
 
 
 
 
 
 


